MSU RETIREES ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

September 9, 2015

Room 10 Nisbet Building

Present: Angela Brown, Ron Smith, Jerry Hull, Patrick Scheetz, David Brower, Louise Selanders, Rick Vogt, Darlene Wenner, Nancy Craig, Anders Johanson, Trish Horn, Al LeBlanc, John Forsyth, Jacqie Babcock, Liz Thomas

The meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m. by President Angela Brown. The agenda was reviewed and an item on Budget and Finance was added. Minutes of the April 8 Board meeting were approved as written. 

Board Retreat:  Angela thanked everyone for their participation and contributions at the recent Board retreat held on September 3. Minutes of the retreat were made available to the Board.

Big Ten Retirees Association Conference:  A recap of the evaluations was distributed to the Board. Original response was really great to ecstatic over the success of the conference. Thanks were expressed to the committee members who worked so diligently and effortlessly to make this conference one to remember. A recap celebration is scheduled for September 16 at 4:00 p.m., at the Hall of Fame.

Open Positions:  Looking for someone to assume position as Interest Group Chairperson. Chairperson for Old Newsboys as Brenda Spackman plans to step down soon. At Large Positions for Jerry Hull and Louise Selander; President and Vice President positions will be up for election in the near future. Board members were asked to consider possible replacements to fill these positions. 

Survey:  Discussion was held regarding need for another survey and way to generate more response from members. Concensus from others and discussion at the last meeting was that there are too many surveys. A suggestion was made to take key questions and add them to the newsletter and Facebook periodically. 

Logo:  The current logo used by the Board was reviewed. Question was raised as to whether we have an official logo or do we continue to use the current one. The committee agreed to stay with the current one but it needs to be in digital form. Trish Horn will attempt to digitize the logo.

Newsletter Masthead:  Al LeBlanc met with his committee; determined we cannot use PDF. There are 2 designs; taller one leaves less room on front page. Al will discuss with his committee and present a recommendation at next month's Board meeting.

Vice President's Report:  Rick reported that speakers have been identified for all this year's monthly meetings. Provost's office confirmed arrangements for Monday's meeting with June Youatt. TIAA-CREF is scheduled for January and Rick will be there to assist. It was suggested that the coffee & donut time be used to review what the Board is doing. Any comments or  suggestions for future speakers should be forwarded to Rick. Rick also asked for suggestions of possible speakers to be put on a short-list in case of last minute speaker cancellations.

Treasurer's Report:  Dave Brower distributed financial statements for July and August, including a separate breakout preliminary report of the Big Ten Conference expenses. A draft budget was reviewed; it was moved by Patrick and seconded by Rick to support the budget as presented by Dave. It was moved by John and seconded by Rick to accept the letter from  the MSURA Audit Committee. 

Past President's Report:  The “Banks of the Red Cedar” event will be held on September 10, beginning at 5pm with media coverage; 6pm reception, 7pm program. Over 225 registrations submitted. Golf Outing will take place on September 22; 45 registrations so far.

MSURA Student Scholarship:  In Chuck's absence, Angela reported that the endowment goal has been achieved. First scholarship award could be made this year. Angela thanked everyone for their contributions.

Newsletter:  Al LeBlanc reported on future plans for the newsletter; this year expanded edition for August & September ended up with 12 pages, going from 12 to 16 pages does not change in cost. It was suggested sending out another paper issue; communications committee will discuss options.

IT Retiree Database:  John Forsyth reported there are no glitches at this time.

Website/Facebook:  Anders Johanson reported there were 184 likes this summer. Announcement of “Banks” and golf outing brought lots of hits.

Membership Committee:  Nancy Craig noted that the brochure was last updated in 2012; still current. Comments were made on the number of volunteer hours and how that could be tracked. There was a great response to Kathy George's talk and tickets for home volleyball games; same with free tickets to the women's basketball game.

Office Management:  Volunteers have signed up for office coverage; so far coverage is good through September and October.

United Way:  Darlene Wenner has begun work on this year's campaign; volunteers have been contacted to assist with stuffing and mailing to take place on September 25. 

Other Items:  No new items at this time.

Meeting adjourned at 11:50 a.m.

